
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission September 19, 2024 

The meeting started at 4:00PM.  

In attendance: Chris Ellms, Claire Von Karls, Jennifer Childs-Roshak, Judy and Larry 
Sawyer.  

JUDY made a motion to accept the minutes of September 4th and JENNIFER seconded the 
motion. All agreed.  

This meeting was a Zoom meeting with the New Hampshire Turtle Rescue. Dallas Huggins 
and Drew Stevens gave a very informative PowerPoint presentation on the turtles native to 
New Hampshire. We had all of our questions answered and at the end we felt much more 
knowledgeable about our turtles.  

We received a copy of the PowerPoint presentation and we will print it out for future 
reference.  

It has been decided to send the Turtle Rescue organization a $100 donation in appreciation 
of their presentation.  

We also want to acknowledge and thank Amy Venezia who handled the technical end of the 
Zoom meeting. She was a tremendous help.  

The next meeting is October 17, 2024. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:20PM.  

 


